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303C DEV
Minutes
(approved at March 22, 2013 Graduate Council meeting)
Faculty Present:  S. Alaimo, D. Armstrong, A. Bostrom, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, D. Epple, M. Harris, V. Long, M. Luttenton, J. Peck, P. Ratliffe-Miller, M. Staves
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, J. Potteiger, S. Soman, J. Stevenson

Elected Student Reps Present: P. Jabaay, H. Powsner

Ex-Officio Students Present: A. Dean, H. DeNio, D. Knight 

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:09 AM. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the agenda. P. Jabaay seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 


	III. Approval of Minutes-
January 25, 2012
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the January 25, 2013 minutes. M. Staves seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	ECS chair Figen Mekik has been out of country and will be back March 1. The combined degree policy will be on the ECS agenda that day.
	

	V. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger
	Tuesday, February 19 was Michigan Graduate Education Day. J. Potteiger and several outstanding graduate students planned a trip to the Capitol to meet with legislators and talk about graduate education in Michigan. The trip was canceled because of inclement weather. Two GVSU students who were already in Lansing attended. The students who were unable to go will write letters to legislators. The promotional brochure will be emailed to Graduate Council members. 

The graduate website redesign project is moving quickly. The target is to have all 30+ graduate program websites revised by the end of the semester.  The GAs working on the project will ensure that programs are linked appropriately to further information on their college websites. 
	

	VI. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	MPNL Proposal
The GC-CC reviewed the revised master of philanthropy and nonprofit leadership final plan and was favorably impressed. The main issues of concern from the previous final plan were resolved. The program is now 36 hours, the relationship with the Johnson Center for Philanthropy has been clarified, and a number of courses have been developed for this program and others were significantly modified. It was noted that the proposal states no additional space is needed, but it should indicate that the new faculty members will need offices.
	Motion: On behalf of the curriculum subcommittee, M. Staves moved to approve the MPNL Final Plan contingent on approval of the courses. Motion passed with one abstention. 

	VII. Policy Subcommittee Report – M. Luttenton
	Incomplete Grade Policy
J. Potteiger received a request to allow Engineering (EGR) 693 to use the X grade rather than I grade because EGR 693 is the equivalent of a thesis course, but the work is not admissible to the library because it is done for industry and contains proprietary information. Approving this would open the discussion to allow a similar change for capstones, independent studies, and internships because sometimes these get delayed beyond one semester. After discussion, it was decided that the Chair of Graduate Council, the Registrar and the Dean of Graduate Studies would discuss the best way to proceed with this request.
Faculty Workload Policy
The revised draft policy identifies thesis, dissertation and independent projects. After Graduate Council approval, it will go to FPPC then ECS. The graduate program directors reviewed the draft policy but the Provost’s Cabinet has not done so yet. The GC discussed the process for allowing other entities to review Graduate Council drafts. This is done as a courtesy but the Graduate Council does not require approval from other entities in order to move policies through the system.
	Motion: M. Staves moved that the Graduate Council share the revised faculty workload policy with the Provost’s Cabinet and send it to FPPC. S. Alaimo seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	VIII. GSA Report – A. Dean
	The GSA reached an agreement with Student Senate regarding appropriations from the Student Life Fund. In 2013-14 GSA will receive $70-$75k. 
GSA is holding elections for board members. GC members were asked to email A. Dean with names of students who would be good candidates for the GSA board. P. Jabaay is returning and A. Dean would like H. Powsner to return. 

Several students are going to Washington DC for legislative action days over spring break. They will learn how to approach members of Congress, after which they will meet individually with Congress with a national level agenda. The GSA is sponsoring a euchre tournament and a research day. Efforts continue to get graduate students represented on faculty standing committees. The Student Senate president was asked to support the effort. Ultimately, ECS/UAS will have to approve revised membership rosters for the committees. A pancake breakfast will be held at end of the academic year.  The breakfast during Fall 2012 exam week was very well attended although it was advertised at the last minute. 
	

	IX. Old Business
	Graduate Council Restructure
The draft Graduate Council restructure was presented to the Provost’s Cabinet. A memo from Robert Adams was distributed that critiqued the proposal and suggested that the Dean of Graduate Studies authored it when this was not the case. The Graduate Council will move forward with the proposal to expand the membership by having two representatives from each college and the library. M. Luttenton will draft a response and share with Graduate Council members. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: P. Jabaay moved to adjourn. S. Choudhuri seconded. Meeting adjourned at 11:08 AM. 
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